
February Pool Board Meeting 

February 21, 2023 

 

In Attendance: Jon Miller, Carla Cole, Heather Utt, Rick Perrine, Nick Zaneto, Anna Branch, 
Elvia Hajjar 

Reports: 

Sunshine Law read and reviewed January notes, approved by Carla, seconded by Jon 

Office Administration: 

Rick stated there is a member who paid for a pool membership in 2022 twice and is asking for a 
refund. All parties agreed to credit him the amount that he overpaid last year to be applied to the 
2023 season. Rick stated we should have the final pool budget by the end of Feb/early March. He 
also stated that he is waiting a quote from the painter for the paint projects to be completed. 
Finance approved 25 new chairs and 10 new picnic tables. The camp and long course rentals will 
be integrated into the online reservation system like we do with parties and will automatically 
generate an invoice.  Jon and Rick are going to meet with Becky to go over and finalize long 
course and camp rates for 2023. Finance is drawing up RFP for concession and should be going 
out by end of the week and will be posted for 21 days. Rick is getting 2 more bike racks for the 
2023 season. Ice machine is broken, wondering if it can be fixed. Public works will NOT be 
putting in a new water fountain.  

Pool Management: 

Nick confirmed that Brenden McCunney is taking over John Butler’s position. was absent. 
Emails were sent out to all rehires to confirm if they want to be rehired for 2023 season. There 
were 44 new hire applicants. For the Juneteenth open house Nick stated there needs to be better 
planning and more staff-managers working that day. Discussed the idea of limiting the open 
house hours from 10-12 and members only from 1-7 and giving non-members a free guest pass 
to use in the future? Also discussed an in person registration day/weekend at the Senior Center 
and the ability to purchase guest passes as well.    

New Business: 

Went over 2023 rates and proposed slight increases to rates. Jon was going to go back to Becky 
with the proposed rates. Also discussed increasing the camp and long course rates.  

Recruitment Strategies: 

Discussed idea of advertising the pool in the Metuchen 08840 publication. Also, doing a flyer 
with the Metuchen school. Finally, discussed having an info booth at Farmers Mkt again and 
doing another Open House.  

Rick and Ana stated they will not be able to attend the March meeting. 



Next meeting is scheduled for March 14th at Boro Hall at 8pm.  

Motion to adjourn by Heather, seconded by Jon.  


